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Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association London Ont.

Chapter (Since May 1979)  

Meeting Held at:Royal Canadian Legion Victory Br.317

                              311 Oakland Ave.519-455-2331

                               1200 noon third Monday of each month

President: TOM SONIER 519-453-2065    soniert@rogers.com

Vice Pres: DOUG LEBLANC 519-455-8051  daleblanc@rogers.com

 Secretary: CHARLIE WEIR 519-439-3024 chuckrene@rogers.com

Treasurer: NICK DIONNE    519-659-7587  radaru@rogers.com

Editor: Charlie Rath 519-850-0091 rath123@rogers.com

Telephone committee:MARILYN WADDELL 519-438-7475

Bowling President:Gerry McGrenere 519-472-7756

 lefty_jake @rogers.com

Newsletter for Apr.17 2017 next meeting May 15,2017

PRESIDENT’S REPORT :

 

Hi everyone. I hope everybody has a nice Easter weekend. The weather has warmed up and some of our “Snowbirds” are returning from the south.
WE ARE GOING TO WINDSOR 
We will be visiting our friends in Windsor on April 24th. The meeting is to be held at the Moose Lodge on Tecumseh Street in Windsor starting at 11:30 and lunch will begin at 12:00. The cost of lunch is $6.00. We will take a hand count at our London Chapter meeting on April 17th so we can give Al Tape an idea of how many are making the trip to Windsor. Anyone who is interested in going to Windsor on April 24th and cannot attend our monthly meeting can contact Tom Sonier at 519-453-2065 or soniert@rogers.com 
 

NCCPPA CONVENTION
CORRECTION – CORRECTION
At our March meeting we discussed the upcoming National Convention and as per the National Council By-laws the chapter would be sending a delegate to the convention. Tom Sonier was chosen as the delegate and Treasurer Nick Dionne put a motion on the floor to accept the travel expenses of Tom Sonier and the motion was passed and the expenses were accepted.
Due to an error on my part there was some confusion as to myself being a 3rd Vice-President of the National Council and Delegate. As per the by-laws, the National Council will cover my expenses in attending the convention. That being said, we will have to table a motion to nominate a delegate to the National Convention from the London Chapter at our April 17th meeting 
 

SUBMISSION OF RESOLUTIONS TO THE NATIONAL COUNCIL
As per Article V Section 4(b) of the National Council By-laws the following are the resolutions submitted by the London Chapter.
SUBMISSION # 1
Be it resolved that the Canadian Pacific Pensioners Representative approach the Company (Canadian Pacific Railway) to request a letter of understanding with regards to the Canadian Pacific Railway Pensioner’s Representative and his/her involvement in meetings with the Company. This letter will include the following:
a)      Representative’s expenses and how they will be paid 
b)      Alternate Representative’s expenses and how they will be paid
c)       Attendance by conference call whether mandatory or not
 

 

 

SUBMISSION # 2
 

That the association approach the national leadership of all unions involved in negotiating provisions of the pension plan with Canadian Pacific for the express purpose of obtaining from those union leaders a written commitment that at no time will the respective union negotiate any provision for pension entitlement that will or would result in any negative change to the benefits of present pensioners, both in terms of any monetary or benefit entitlement.  
 

PENSIONER REPRESENTATIVE ELECTION
 

By the time of this month’s meeting you will have received or will be receiving a letter from CP Pension Services with regards to the election of a Pensioner Representative. Within this letter there is a nomination form so you can nominate someone for this position. If you care to nominate someone for this position please fill the form out and send it in the self-addressed envelope. Following the nomination process there will be an election and ballots will be sent out by mail. If you have any questions with regard to the process feel free to call me at 519 453 2065. Also within this letter is information on Bill C-27 from the company.
Hope to see everyone at the meeting on April 17, 2017.
 

Tom Sonier
President
 TREASURERS REPORT:

At our March 21 meeting we had 44 members and guests present. Forty three joined us for lunch.

We had one new member join the association. I would like to welcome John Boyd to our ranks.

We received $28.00 from the door prize and Bill Mahoney and Bill Parker were the lucky winners of $25.00 each for their share of the prize.

Expenses for the month were Legion for 43 meals $518.00. Tom Sonier airfare to Kamloops and return for the National Convention $596.38. 

On March 22 I deposited $600.00. There is $134.00 cash on hand and our bank balance is $4857.88

The bank balance just arrived so I am sending you the balance as of March 31 2017.  It is $7354.72.


Nick DionneSICK REPORT;

OBITUARIES;

Alnan Marketing   &sales diedr.5.2017-

BIRTHDAYS FOR FEB;

Bud Bathgate- Gary Hackney-Nancy Hackney

Doug Lupson-Bob Stead

Bowling Friends

Dave Bonner-Bill CALDWELL

BOWLING NEWS;

    It is hard to believe that only two weeks of bowling remain before the playoffs on May 2nd.  Once again it is a tight race to the finish. Any one of the top 5 teams have a mathematical chance of winning.  All this is to determine the winning points getter of season 2 who will face off against John Elliott's team from season 1 for the league championship.  All the rest of the teams will play against each other to determine the winner of their respective divisions.  Good luck to everyone!  It's been another great year of fun and camaraderie. 
 

We have 88 bowlers and guests signed up for our banquet and we are looking forward to a good evening on May 12th.  
 

Our bowlers continue to turn in excellent individual scores. Following are the top over average scores since March 7th:   
 

March 21 - Cheryl Palmer - 215 (+103),  Jerry McGrenere - 252 (+90), Jackie Caldwell - 192 (+70),  John Elliott - 262 (+61) 
 

March 28 - Marie Swallow - 247 (+91), Fran Goraj - 245 (+90), Bill Pow - 278 (+59), Pat Teasdale - 171 (+56) 
 

April 04 - Mac Carter - 243 (+114), Frank Barnes - 253 (+91), John Elliott - 280 (+78), Ron Fox - 178 (+67)
 

April 11 - Eugene Goneau - 251 (+130), Fred Warriner - 246 (+83), Lynda Hyman - 224 (+71), Paula Watson - 206 (+69)           
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